
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – April 10, 2018 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Mike Cormier, Debbie Shaughnessy and Sally Cohen via Skype. 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: D. Shaughnessy 

         Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of March 6, 2018 

APRIL POTLUCK 
 
The April 28th-Spring Fling setup will take place on Thursday April 26 at 4:30 p.m.   
Paula will take some of the sausages from the freezer and make a goulash using other 
supplies that we have at the hall.  Julie will be absent at the potluck. 
 
HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE 
 
The date has been changed to June 9th and it is up on the Recreation Facebook page 
and on the Hilton Beach website.  Paula mentioned that there has already been an 
enquiry about it. 
 
CAR SHOW CANTEEN 
 
The car show canteen will need to be relocated so that the volunteers at the canteen 
can hear themselves.  Paula will ask Scott Kennedy if it is possible for the Flat Head 
Ford to change the direction of their tent so that the sound is pointed up Marks Street 
instead of towards the Marina.  Sally and Dave will be unavailable that day.  We will be 
using our new cotton candy machine for that event.  Paula will borrow the bonnet for it 
from The Township of MacDonald, Meredith and Aberdeen Additional to offset costs so 
that we may purchase one next year.  Debbie mentioned getting a tent with sides and 
that that may help with the music problem.  Julie does have a pop up with sides that we 
can use.  Julie also mentioned about getting a gift card for Scott to thank him for all that 
he has done for Recreation in that he was the one that found the cotton candy machine 
and also picked it up and delivered it to the island.   
 
 



Resolved to purchase at $100.00 gift certificate from The Machine Shop Restaurant as 
a thank you for all of Scott Kennedys help. 
 
Moved by: D. Shaughnessy     Seconded: M. Cormier 
 
 
OTHER ACTIVITIES AND IDEAS 
 
We are still in the process of trying to buy a fridge/freezer unit to be used for the Hilton 
Beach Famers’ Market.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, May 15, 2018. 
 
Moved by: S. Cohen     Seconded by: J. Moore 
        Carried 


